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§ 58.210 Actions upon disqualification.

(a) Once a testing facility has been
disqualified, each application for a re-
search or marketing permit, whether
approved or not, containing or relying
upon any nonclinical laboratory study
conducted by the disqualified testing
facility may be examined to determine
whether such study was or would be es-
sential to a decision. If it is determined
that a study was or would be essential,
the Food and Drug Administration
shall also determine whether the study
is acceptable, notwithstanding the dis-
qualification of the facility. Any study
done by a testing facility before or
after disqualification may be presumed
to be unacceptable, and the person re-
lying on the study may be required to
establish that the study was not af-
fected by the circumstances that led to
the disqualification, e.g., by submit-
ting validating information. If the
study is then determined to be unac-
ceptable, such data will be eliminated
from consideration in support of the
application; and such elimination may
serve as new information justifying the
termination or withdrawal of approval
of the application.

(b) No nonclinical laboratory study
begun by a testing facility after the
date of the facility’s disqualification
shall be considered in support of any
application for a research or marketing
permit, unless the facility has been re-
instated under § 58.219. The determina-
tion that a study may not be consid-
ered in support of an application for a
research or marketing permit does not,
however, relieve the applicant for such
a permit of any obligation under any
other applicable regulation to submit
the results of the study to the Food
and Drug Administration.

[43 FR 60013, Dec. 22, 1978, as amended at 59
FR 13200, Mar. 21, 1994]

§ 58.213 Public disclosure of informa-
tion regarding disqualification.

(a) Upon issuance of a final order dis-
qualifying a testing facility under
§ 58.206(a), the Commissioner may no-
tify all or any interested persons. Such
notice may be given at the discretion
of the Commissioner whenever he be-
lieves that such disclosure would fur-
ther the public interest or would pro-

mote compliance with the good labora-
tory practice regulations set forth in
this part. Such notice, if given, shall
include a copy of the final order issued
under § 58.206(a) and shall state that the
disqualification constitutes a deter-
mination by the Food and Drug Admin-
istration that nonclinical laboratory
studies performed by the facility will
not be considered by the Food and
Drug Administration in support of any
application for a research or marketing
permit. If such notice is sent to an-
other Federal Government agency, the
Food and Drug Administration will
recommend that the agency also con-
sider whether or not it should accept
nonclinical laboratory studies per-
formed by the testing facility. If such
notice is sent to any other person, it
shall state that it is given because of
the relationship between the testing fa-
cility and the person being notified and
that the Food and Drug Administra-
tion is not advising or recommending
that any action be taken by the person
notified.

(b) A determination that a testing fa-
cility has been disqualified and the ad-
ministrative record regarding such de-
termination are disclosable to the pub-
lic under part 20 of this chapter.

§ 58.215 Alternative or additional ac-
tions to disqualification.

(a) Disqualification of a testing facil-
ity under this subpart is independent
of, and neither in lieu of nor a pre-
condition to, other proceedings or ac-
tions authorized by the act. The Food
and Drug Administration may, at any
time, institute against a testing facil-
ity and/or against the sponsor of a non-
clinical laboratory study that has been
submitted to the Food and Drug Ad-
ministration any appropriate judicial
proceedings (civil or criminal) and any
other appropriate regulatory action, in
addition to or in lieu of, and prior to,
simultaneously with, or subsequent to,
disqualification. The Food and Drug
Administration may also refer the
matter to another Federal, State, or
local government law enforcement or
regulatory agency for such action as
that agency deems appropriate.

(b) The Food and Drug Administra-
tion may refuse to consider any par-
ticular nonclinical laboratory study in
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support of an application for a research
or marketing permit, if it finds that
the study was not conducted in accord-
ance with the good laboratory practice
regulations set forth in this part, with-
out disqualifying the testing facility
that conducted the study or under-
taking other regulatory action.

§ 58.217 Suspension or termination of
a testing facility by a sponsor.

Termination of a testing facility by a
sponsor is independent of, and neither
in lieu of nor a precondition to, pro-
ceedings or actions authorized by this
subpart. If a sponsor terminates or sus-
pends a testing facility from further
participation in a nonclinical labora-
tory study that is being conducted as
part of any application for a research
or marketing permit that has been sub-
mitted to any Center of the Food and
Drug Administration (whether ap-
proved or not), it shall notify that Cen-
ter in writing within 15 working days
of the action; the notice shall include a
statement of the reasons for such ac-
tion. Suspension or termination of a
testing facility by a sponsor does not
relieve it of any obligation under any
other applicable regulation to submit
the results of the study to the Food
and Drug Administration.

[43 FR FR 60013, Dec. 22, 1978, as amended at
50 FR 8995, Mar. 6, 1985]

§ 58.219 Reinstatement of a disquali-
fied testing facility.

A testing facility that has been dis-
qualified may be reinstated as an ac-
ceptable source of nonclinical labora-
tory studies to be submitted to the
Food and Drug Administration if the
Commissioner determines, upon an
evaluation of the submission of the
testing facility, that the facility can
adequately assure that it will conduct
future nonclinical laboratory studies in
compliance with the good laboratory
practice regulations set forth in this
part and, if any studies are currently
being conducted, that the quality and
integrity of such studies have not been
seriously compromised. A disqualified
testing facility that wishes to be so re-
instated shall present in writing to the
Commissioner reasons why it believes
it should be reinstated and a detailed
description of the corrective actions it

has taken or intends to take to assure
that the acts or omissions which led to
its disqualification will not recur. The
Commissioner may condition rein-
statement upon the testing facility
being found in compliance with the
good laboratory practice regulations
upon an inspection. If a testing facility
is reinstated, the Commissioner shall
so notify the testing facility and all or-
ganizations and persons who were noti-
fied, under § 58.213 of the disqualifica-
tion of the testing facility. A deter-
mination that a testing facility has
been reinstated is disclosable to the
public under part 20 of this chapter.
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